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March 6, 2017 
 
 

Aquatic Facility Project Generates Interest 
 
A call for companies interested in designing and constructing Kindersley’s new 
aquatic facility was successful in generating seven submissions. 
 
The Request for Expressions of Interest (REOI) published by the Town of 
Kindersley officially closed on February 24, 2017 and the submissions are 
currently under adjudication by a committee consisting of three Council 
members, members of Town Administration, and representatives of the Big 
Dippers Pool Fundraising Committee.  
 
The Procurement Adjudication Committee is expected to present its 
recommendation to Council this month. 
 
Construction of the aquatic facility is expected to begin in 2017 with the intent 
that the pool will be operational in 2018, and will be able to accommodate both 
competitive and leisure aquatic programs. The REOI offered proponents the 
flexibility to use a cost-benefit analysis and determine whether the best 
construction option for Kindersley is that of an outdoor or indoor pool, or an 
outdoor pool capable of being enclosed at a later date.  
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For more information, contact Wayne Gibson, Manager of Communications at 306-463-2675 or communications@kindersley.ca. 
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